Selectboard Policy
Rec & Quiet Path Donations

Purpose: To outline the process for donating to the Stowe Rec Path or Quiet Path.

Picnic Tables & Benches: The Town of Stowe historically has taken donations for picnic tables
and benches. However, the Town currently has a sufficient number and is not accepting further
donations at this time. If for some reason a picnic table or bench is not able to be reasonably
repairable in the judgement of the Parks Superintendent, he will work with the Town Manager’s
Executive Assistant to contact the original sponsor to see if they want to pay for a replacement. If
they are not able to contact the original sponsor or they are not willing to pay for a replacement,
the Town Manager’s Executive Assistant may seek a new sponsor from a waiting list to buy a
bench or picnic table as a replacement. Any donation is with the understanding that it is only for
the life of the picnic table or bench.

General Donations: The Town Manager’s Office may receive general unrestricted donations at
any time in support of the Stowe Recreation Path which will be deposited in the Parks Operating
Budget to offset the cost of maintaining the Rec Path.

Restricted Donations: Any restricted donations beyond a bench or picnic table may be offered to
the Stowe Selectboard in writing for their consideration. Restricted donations means that the
money is being offered with the condition that it be used for a specific purpose.



